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Thursday 28th March 2024
“ As I write this to you, Easter gives us the opportunity to reflect on

the last term and the opportunities and adventures that our
children have been on! Even today, our year 6 are exploring the

Cathedrals of Liverpool as part of their RE topics. One thing that
neither myself or the staff do is stand still and we are always

evolving and developing our offer to the children, with the children
and alongside the children. As ever, I’d like to thank you for all of

your support and contributions to school life. Have a lovely Easter
Holiday and we will all see you on Monday 15th April from 8:35am.

Have a half term.” 
Mr. D Paton, Headteacher.

TUESDAY 16TH APRIL - YEAR 3 - PORT SUNLIGHT

NEW MENU - EDSENTIAL 15.4.24
Our new school meal service provider will start on Monday 15.4.24.  Please see later in
the newsletter for further information and menu choices.  School meals will need to be

booked and chosen in advance, including for KS1 children who receive universal free
school meals.  Parents will be sent emails next week from 8.4.24, which will contain the

new booking link.  There will be a slight increase in cost to £2.90 per meal.

The children in Year 3 will be going on their school trip to Port Sunlight on Tuesday 16th
April 2024, to support their work on 'Local Industry' in History. The trip will include a

workshop and walk around the local area.  The children should come to school wearing
full school uniform but they can wear trainers as they will be doing lots of walking.  
They will need a waterproof jacket and a packed lunch in a disposable bag, clearly
marked with your child’s name.  Please make sure you have completed the Evolve.

PTFA NEWSLETTER AND VOLUNTEER GROUP

YEAR 1 - PHONICS SCREENING - JUNE 2024
In preparation for the Year 1 phonics screening in June, parents can follow the links

below to see an example of these assessments.  Practice activities can be accessed on
the spelling shed website, which all children have a personal log in for. 

https://www.edshed.com/en-gb/login?
return_url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.spellingshed.com%2Fen-gb%2F

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/62b03685d3bf7f0affd65591/STA228473e_Y
R1_2022_Phonics_pupils_materials_standard.pdf

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6495b5d783131100132962d0/2023_phonics
_pupils_materials_standard.pdf

SUMMER UNIFORM
During the Summer Term until the end of the Autumn 1st Half Term the following may

be worn if the children wish:  grey tailored shorts, plain white shirt / blouse or polo shirt
(short-sleeved) or green & white summer dress with long or short white socks.  To

complement our uniform we require all children to wear sensible dark coloured shoes,
preferably black.  We believe that it is dangerous for children to wear shoes that have

platform soles, high heels, or flimsy footwear such as sandals, so we do not allow
children to wear such shoes in our school. 

SUMMER TERM INFORMATION
Parents will be emailed the Curriculum Newsletters for their child’s class for the

Summer 1st Half Term. Please take the opportunity to read these to see what you will be
learning about and how best you can support them. Knowledge organisers and long term

curriculum plans, which provide further information about these topics can also be
found on your child’s year group page on the school website.  Please see new PE days for

each class later in the newsletter.

CONGRATULATIONS MR AND MRS POVEY
Lunt’s Heath would like to send their congratulations and best wishes to Miss McLindon

and her partner on their marriage during the Easter break.  When she returns in the
Summer term she will be known by her married name of Mrs Povey.  

Please see enclosed and emailed the PTFA newsletter for this half term, which shows the
positive impact that they have had on our school.  They are starting to make

preparations for our forthcoming Summer Fayre.  If you are interested in volunteering
for this event or any future events then please consider joining their WhatsApp group for

further information. https://chat.whatsapp.com/EaJn41KS2mq09A2GzhlnGy

PTFA COMEBACK CATCH UP - MONDAY 15TH APRIL
On Monday 15th April, we will be holding our PTFA Comeback Catch Up in class.  

Teachers will give the children at the start of the day to have a catch up after their two
week break. PTFA will provide the juice.  Parents to provide a small snack for their child

to have during this catch up (similar to their Friday breaktime snack.)

FRIDAY 19TH APRIL - SPELLING BEE ACTIVITIES
On Friday 19th April, the children will participate in a number of spelling based

activities during the day linked to their year group spellings.  These activities will not be
based on a test, instead focussing on strategies to learn and remember spellings. 





AS A SCHOOL WE WANTED TO RECOGNISE THE
CHILDREN WHO WERE ALWAYS DOING THE RIGHT

THING AND WERE SHINING EXAMPLES TO THE
REST OF THE CLASS. THESE CHILDREN

DEMONSTRATE, ON A DAILY BASIS, THE QUALITIES
OF A WISE OWL: 

THE WISE OWL PERSONALITY ENCOMPASSES
ELEMENTS OF ASSURANCE, BEING OBSERVANT,
LOGICAL, AND UNRUFFLED AMIDST THE CHAOS.
MYSTIQUE AND TRUST ARE THE MOST EFFECTIVE

STYLES OF COMMUNICATING FOR THIS
ARCHETYPE.THEY COME ACROSS AS MORE

INFLUENTIAL AND ACCOMPLISHED WHEN THEY
INTERACT WITH THEIRPEERS USING THEIR

“FASCINATE SUPERPOWERS” I.E., TRUST AND
MYSTIQUE. THE WISE OWL RADIATES A

DEPENDABLE PERSONALITY AND BRINGS CALM TO
STRESSFUL SITUATIONS. 

OUR SPRING 2ND HALF TERM 
AWARD WINNERS ARE: 

RL = JACOB THOMPSON
RH = DOMINIC BALL

1L = BERTIE BROTHERSTONE
1H = JENSON KNIGHT

2L = ROSE ESHLIN
2H = VERITY RICHARDSON
3L = JOSHUA McDERMOTT
3H = EVELYN RICHARDSON

4L = NOAH BIRD
4H = SCARLETT MURNANE

5L = CONNIE TURNER
5H = ASMIN YOLCU

6L = HARRY GERRARD
6H = SAM PLANT



Lunt's Heath
SUMMER 1ST HALF

TERM

EYFS = MONDAY (OUTDOOR)  
THURSDAY (INDOOR)

YEAR 1 - WEDNESDAY (INDOOR)
FRIDAY (OUTDOOR)

YEAR 2 = MONDAY (INDOOR)
WEDNESDAY (OUTDOOR)

YEAR 3 = TUESDAY (INDOOR)
THURSDAY (OUTDOOR)

YEAR 4 = MONDAY (OUTDOOR)
WEDNESDAY (INDOOR)

YEAR 5 = TUESDAY (OUTDOOR)
FRIDAY (INDOOR)

YEAR 6 = MONDAY (INDOOR)
WEDNESDAY (OUTDOOR)

KS2 EXTRA SWIMMING LESSONS WILL TAKE
PLACE ON MONDAYS (INVITATION ONLY) 



SUMMER TERM
UNIFORM

 
PLEASE SEE BELOW FOR A REMINDER OF THE UNIFORM THAT

THE CHILDREN CAN WEAR DURING THE SUMMER TERM

School Uniform
Please clearly mark all items of clothing with your child’s name:
Plain white shirt (short-sleeve preferred) and school tie (navy

and bottle green)
Grey skirt or pinafore or trousers

Navy with bottle green trim school cardigan or V-neck jumper
with logo

Grey socks or plain grey tights
Flat black shoes (not trainers or open toe / heel sandals)

Bottle green or navy blue hair tie or ribbons or bands
Only gold or silver stud earrings (no jem stones or shapes)

During the Summer Term until the end of the Autumn 1st Half
Term the following may be worn:

Grey tailored shorts
Plain white shirt or blouse or Polo shirt (short-sleeve)

Green & white summer dress with long or short white socks

REMINDERS



Whole School Attendance target 
for 2023-2024 is 96%. 
Last year was 95.4%

Attendance since 4th Sept = 95%
Attendance this week = 95.1% 

OTIS Attendance Winners 
 for the Spring 2nd Half Term

 2H - Miss Walters – 96.4%
They will win a party afternoon next half term where

they can wear their own clothes for the day.

Our OTIS programme (On Time, In School) is designed to promote
the importance of this. Even being 5 minutes late each day across a
year equates to 15 hours lost learning. School has remained open

from 8:35am to ensure that children can access easily. 
 Holidays in term time cannot be authorised unless it for fills the
criteria in the Leave of Absence policy. Please keep this in mind

when considering any holiday booking.

EYFS = Beauden Humphries
YEAR 1 = Austin Cole

YEAR 2 = Charlotte Pyke
YEAR 3 = Faith Winham
YEAR 4 = Luca Gilbert

YEAR 5 = Benjamin Ellis
YEAR 6 = Violet Greason



Lunt's Heath
School Dinner Menu

Please find below the School Dinner Menu for the Summer
Term 2024.  It is vital that you book your child's school meal
a week in advance, using the school booking system.  Please
remember that from April School Meals will be £2.90 a day.

The rotation of school meals will be across 3 weeks.  
Below will be the menu for WC 15.4.24



We will move to Edsential from 
15th April 2024.

The company are Cheshire-based and provide a wide
range of schools across the North West with lunches

already (https://edsential.com/catering/.)

As a sustainable company, Edsential are committed to
reducing food waste, but increasing the choice to

parents and children. Currently, if a child does not
prebook their meal on, they can still choose this right

up to the point of arrival at the serving hatch in school.
This will no longer happen from April. Our cost will be at

the same new price of Halton’s at £2:90 per day.

All school meals MUST be booked in advance. This is to
ensure that all portions are correctly sized and that

children have the opportunity to enjoy the meal that
they want. 

Very often, children not booking meals in advance
impact on those who have and this is something we are

looking to change.

For children in Reception and in Years 1 and 2, you will
have to follow the same process to book on. Even

though your child accesses UiFSM (Universal Infant
Free School Meals), they must be booked on. You will

not be charged for these choices as these meals remain
free for infant children. The system will recognise this.

How do we book on?
https://cdn.embedly.com/widgets/media.html?

src=https%3A%2F%2Ffast.wistia.net%2Fembed%2Fiframe%2
F67oodvhm3h&display_name=Wistia%2C%2BInc.&url=https%
3A%2F%2Fparentpay.wistia.com%2Fmedias%2F67oodvhm3h

&image=https%3A%2F%2Fembed-
ssl.wistia.com%2Fdeliveries%2F3006e84a913efcc2d56fb88f
e59e2146.jpg%3Fimage_crop_resized%3D960x540&key=40c
b30655a7f4a46adaaf18efb05db21&type=text%2Fhtml&sche

ma=wistia&wvideo=67oodvhm3h

A SPECIFIC BOOKING LINK WILL BE
SENT TO PARENTS FROM 8.4.24

https://cdn.embedly.com/widgets/media.html?src=https%3A%2F%2Ffast.wistia.net%2Fembed%2Fiframe%2F67oodvhm3h&display_name=Wistia%2C%2BInc.&url=https%3A%2F%2Fparentpay.wistia.com%2Fmedias%2F67oodvhm3h&image=https%3A%2F%2Fembed-ssl.wistia.com%2Fdeliveries%2F3006e84a913efcc2d56fb88fe59e2146.jpg%3Fimage_crop_resized%3D960x540&key=40cb30655a7f4a46adaaf18efb05db21&type=text%2Fhtml&schema=wistia&wvideo=67oodvhm3h
https://cdn.embedly.com/widgets/media.html?src=https%3A%2F%2Ffast.wistia.net%2Fembed%2Fiframe%2F67oodvhm3h&display_name=Wistia%2C%2BInc.&url=https%3A%2F%2Fparentpay.wistia.com%2Fmedias%2F67oodvhm3h&image=https%3A%2F%2Fembed-ssl.wistia.com%2Fdeliveries%2F3006e84a913efcc2d56fb88fe59e2146.jpg%3Fimage_crop_resized%3D960x540&key=40cb30655a7f4a46adaaf18efb05db21&type=text%2Fhtml&schema=wistia&wvideo=67oodvhm3h
https://cdn.embedly.com/widgets/media.html?src=https%3A%2F%2Ffast.wistia.net%2Fembed%2Fiframe%2F67oodvhm3h&display_name=Wistia%2C%2BInc.&url=https%3A%2F%2Fparentpay.wistia.com%2Fmedias%2F67oodvhm3h&image=https%3A%2F%2Fembed-ssl.wistia.com%2Fdeliveries%2F3006e84a913efcc2d56fb88fe59e2146.jpg%3Fimage_crop_resized%3D960x540&key=40cb30655a7f4a46adaaf18efb05db21&type=text%2Fhtml&schema=wistia&wvideo=67oodvhm3h
https://cdn.embedly.com/widgets/media.html?src=https%3A%2F%2Ffast.wistia.net%2Fembed%2Fiframe%2F67oodvhm3h&display_name=Wistia%2C%2BInc.&url=https%3A%2F%2Fparentpay.wistia.com%2Fmedias%2F67oodvhm3h&image=https%3A%2F%2Fembed-ssl.wistia.com%2Fdeliveries%2F3006e84a913efcc2d56fb88fe59e2146.jpg%3Fimage_crop_resized%3D960x540&key=40cb30655a7f4a46adaaf18efb05db21&type=text%2Fhtml&schema=wistia&wvideo=67oodvhm3h
https://cdn.embedly.com/widgets/media.html?src=https%3A%2F%2Ffast.wistia.net%2Fembed%2Fiframe%2F67oodvhm3h&display_name=Wistia%2C%2BInc.&url=https%3A%2F%2Fparentpay.wistia.com%2Fmedias%2F67oodvhm3h&image=https%3A%2F%2Fembed-ssl.wistia.com%2Fdeliveries%2F3006e84a913efcc2d56fb88fe59e2146.jpg%3Fimage_crop_resized%3D960x540&key=40cb30655a7f4a46adaaf18efb05db21&type=text%2Fhtml&schema=wistia&wvideo=67oodvhm3h
https://cdn.embedly.com/widgets/media.html?src=https%3A%2F%2Ffast.wistia.net%2Fembed%2Fiframe%2F67oodvhm3h&display_name=Wistia%2C%2BInc.&url=https%3A%2F%2Fparentpay.wistia.com%2Fmedias%2F67oodvhm3h&image=https%3A%2F%2Fembed-ssl.wistia.com%2Fdeliveries%2F3006e84a913efcc2d56fb88fe59e2146.jpg%3Fimage_crop_resized%3D960x540&key=40cb30655a7f4a46adaaf18efb05db21&type=text%2Fhtml&schema=wistia&wvideo=67oodvhm3h
https://cdn.embedly.com/widgets/media.html?src=https%3A%2F%2Ffast.wistia.net%2Fembed%2Fiframe%2F67oodvhm3h&display_name=Wistia%2C%2BInc.&url=https%3A%2F%2Fparentpay.wistia.com%2Fmedias%2F67oodvhm3h&image=https%3A%2F%2Fembed-ssl.wistia.com%2Fdeliveries%2F3006e84a913efcc2d56fb88fe59e2146.jpg%3Fimage_crop_resized%3D960x540&key=40cb30655a7f4a46adaaf18efb05db21&type=text%2Fhtml&schema=wistia&wvideo=67oodvhm3h
https://cdn.embedly.com/widgets/media.html?src=https%3A%2F%2Ffast.wistia.net%2Fembed%2Fiframe%2F67oodvhm3h&display_name=Wistia%2C%2BInc.&url=https%3A%2F%2Fparentpay.wistia.com%2Fmedias%2F67oodvhm3h&image=https%3A%2F%2Fembed-ssl.wistia.com%2Fdeliveries%2F3006e84a913efcc2d56fb88fe59e2146.jpg%3Fimage_crop_resized%3D960x540&key=40cb30655a7f4a46adaaf18efb05db21&type=text%2Fhtml&schema=wistia&wvideo=67oodvhm3h
https://cdn.embedly.com/widgets/media.html?src=https%3A%2F%2Ffast.wistia.net%2Fembed%2Fiframe%2F67oodvhm3h&display_name=Wistia%2C%2BInc.&url=https%3A%2F%2Fparentpay.wistia.com%2Fmedias%2F67oodvhm3h&image=https%3A%2F%2Fembed-ssl.wistia.com%2Fdeliveries%2F3006e84a913efcc2d56fb88fe59e2146.jpg%3Fimage_crop_resized%3D960x540&key=40cb30655a7f4a46adaaf18efb05db21&type=text%2Fhtml&schema=wistia&wvideo=67oodvhm3h






EYFS / Key Stage 1 = Quinn Eigelaar 
Brilliant Maths Recall!

Key Stage 2  = Alice Maloney 
For doing everything to the best of her abilities!



YEAR 1 + 2 AWARDS

YEAR 3 + 4 AWARDS

YEAR 5 + 6 AWARDS

Spelling Shed Champion
Georgia Pearce 

Maths Shed Champion
 Cassidy Pope

Dojo Champion
 Arthur Doyle 

Spelling Shed Champion
Sami Elsayed

Maths Shed Champion
Sami Elsayed

Mirodo Champion
Donovan Butler
Dojo Champion
 Matthew Ellis

Spelling Shed Champion
 Hollie Rice

Maths Shed Champion
Ruby Irving

SATS Companion Champion
Giles Eagle

Dojo Champion
 Daisy Steventon



EYFSEYFSEYFS
NewsletterNewsletterNewsletter

It’s been another busy week in Reception as we bring our second full
term at Lunt’s Heath to a close!  The children have especially enjoyed
bringing their bikes to school and participating in their ‘Learn to Ride’
Bikeability sessions as a gateway to cycling proficiency.  The children

have lots of fun learning to balance and negotiate space 
and obstacles safely. 

 ‘How do I know that Spring has sprung?’ 

In Maths this week the children have been exploring 3D shapes and
learning about their properties. They have applied their knowledge of 2D

shapes to identify the shape of the faces. We have practically
investigated this by dipping the 3D shapes in paint and printing to check

our predictions were correct. In our Maths fluency sessions we have
continued our work on doubles of numbers to five- the children are

becoming very proficient in their recall!

Mathematics 

How do I know that Spring has sprung? Our Big Question this week has
been ‘How do I know that Spring has sprung? We have explored all of

the signs of Spring through watching videos and participating in a walk
around our school grounds to see what we can spot first hands. The

children have been keen to share their knowledge from their own
experiences at home too such as spotting white and pink blossom on

the trees and seeing baby animals.

Snack Money
As we enter into the Summer Term, we are asking for a £6 contribution

for the term to the snack that we offer the children on a daily basis.  
During the Summer Term, this will be extended to give the children the

opportunity to cook and bake.  Contributions of £6 per child can be made
via the school gateway.  Thank you to those of you who have already

made a contribution so far.

Thank you for your continued support.  We hope you have a fantastic
Easter break!  The EYFS Team

Just a reminder that during the Summer term the children can wear
Summer uniform if they wish.  

Please see newsletter page for specific uniform information.



HOUSEHOUSEHOUSEDAYDAYDAY
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SCHOOL VALUES
This week, we have been thrilled by the children who have
come to show us their work.  They have demonstrated our
school values of ambition, enterprising, inner resilience,
collaboration and understanding; demonstrating a real
love of learning as they have completed extra work at

home linked to their topics.



THIS WEEK

 On Tuesday, the children in Year 5 shared their learning
from this half term with their parents at their Easter

Service held at St Luke’s church.  We always love having
the opportunity to collaborate with the church and share

these special moments with our school community.



THIS WEEK

 On Wednesday, the children in Year 6 visited both the
Liverpool Anglican and Liverpool Metropolitan cathedrals.
This trip will included a guided tour of both cathedrals and

time to complete some sketches.  The children learnt
about how Christians celebrate Easter, the role of the

cathedrals in this celebration and how Jesus is depicted
through art.  They had a thoroughly enjoyable day.



THIS WEEK



THIS WEEK



THIS WEEK
Year 3 have really been enjoying their final Taekwondo
sessions with Suzanne their instructor this week.  They
combined all the moves they had learnt during the half

term to present their skills.



THIS WEEK

In Year 4 this week had lots of fun of making scrumptious
Lotus Biscoff cereal bars in Dot. Used different skills such
as mixing, combining, pressing and moulding the mixture. 



In Year 5 designed and made their own stuffed toys  this
week.  They used a number of different skills in the making
process and evaluated what they liked about each others.. 

We have had an amazing week, analysing cereal bars and
creating our own packaging. We then worked

collaboratively to make our own tasty cereal bars; they
were delicious!



On Wednesday 20th March, past pupils from Fairfield High
School's reunited to form a choir to surprise ex-teacher,
Mrs Whittingham. They performed two old classics from

their days at school at the Brindley. Lunt's Heath Primary
School provided the venue for the secret rehearsals

before the big reveal.  After leaving Fairfield High School,
Mrs Whittingham founded the Accent Music club and over

the years has been instrumental in providing children
across Halton, including Lunt’s Heath with music

opportunities.  This has included whole class music tuition
and events like the children of Halton Sing.  Lunt’s Heath

wish her a happy retirement.



THIS WEEK
Testing out our parachutes after developing our inner

resilience and collaborations skills.
I wonder if our eggs survived?



THIS WEEK
The children in Year 3 participated in their Bikeability

training this half term.  The learnt to ride and increased in
confidence by practicing their skills on the playground.
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